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We are very concerned with the latest excavation plan sent to us and are strongly opposed to it.

First, the planned proposal itself. From the plans it appears that the new construction is likely to be 

higher than the existing wall, which means clear visibility to our garden and a total loss of privacy. 

Also, we would like to ensure that trees are not unnecessarily removed (as they have been, for example, 

in another construction on our street) as these are integral to the look and feel of the neighbourhood and 

helpful to insulate from street noises. 

Secondly, and more importantly, if this did go ahead this would be the fourth major excavation in our 

immediate vicinity. There are major works going on across us (both buildings: 1 Belsize lane and the 

other building entrance is on Rosslyn Hill), there is a new proposed build to the side of us (1 Rosslyn 

Hill plans to rebuild existing garage and add a residential floor on top of new garage) and this latest 

proposal is on the back of our property. We are extremely concerned with the amount of air and noise 

pollution we are already suffering from: my wife has a serious dust allergy and our home is quickly 

becoming unliveable with the sheer volume of construction.
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